By Email: Jean-Luc.Froeliger@Intelsat.com
By Facsimile: 202/944-7443

21 September 2011
In Reply Refer To: 11(T9) 10080

Mr. Jean-Luc Froeliger
Senior Director, Space Systems Acquisition
Intelsat Satellite LLC

L EIN L 3400 International Drive, N.W.
Washington, DC 20008

Subject: Contract Intelsat 22 (IS-27) Spacecraft; Status of Spacecraft
Construction
Dear Mr. Froeliger,

This letter is provided to Intelsat Satellite LLC to summarize the current progress of
construction of the Intelsat-22 Spacecraft.

1 The Spacecraft Critical Design Review was completed in July 2010.

2. The spacecraft construction is well underway. Single line flow activities
have started and the spacecraft has already completed all dynamics
testing.

3 The Spacecraft construction is scheduled to be completed before end of

2011 for a launch currently planned during the first quarter of 2012.

The undersigned hereby certifies that all of the above statements are true and
correct.

Michael ﬁeun(éﬁ

Intelsat 4-Pack Contract Program Director

7(@@72@&»/4,

Nancy Maté&yka
Intelsat 4-Pack Contracts Manager
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